

MINUTES

Board of Trustees Joyce Dalessandro Beth Hergesheimer Amy Herman Maureen "Mo" Muir John Salazar

> Superintendent Rick Schmitt

SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT **BOARD OF TRUSTEES**

HIGH SCHOOL ENROLLMENT BOARD WORKSHOP

MONDAY, AUGUST 31, 2015 6:00 PM

CARMEL VALLEY MIDDLE SCHOOL, PERFORMING ARTS CENTER 3800 Mykonos Lane, San Diego, CA 92130

The Governing Board of the San Dieguito Union High School District held a Board Workshop on Monday, August 31, 2015, at the above location, in the Performing Arts Center.

Attendance / Board:

Joyce Dalessandro Beth Hergesheimer Amy Herman Maureen "Mo" Muir John Salazar

Attendance / District Management:

Rick Schmitt, Superintendent Eric Dill, Associate Superintendent, Business Services Mike Grove, Ed.D., Associate Superintendent, Educational Services Torrie Norton, Associate Superintendent, Human Resources Jason Viloria, Ed.D., Associate Superintendent, Administrative Services Joann Schultz, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent / Recording Secretary

1. CALL TO ORDER

President Hergesheimer called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

INFORMATION ITEMS

- 2. HIGH SCHOOL ENROLLMENT
 - A. STAFF PRESENTATION & BOARD DISCUSSION

Superintendent Schmitt gave a brief overview of the meeting protocol and introduced the high school enrollment topic.

Dr. Grove presented information on high school enrollment including: key topics related to enrollment on SDUHSD history & current practices, lottery & waitlist history, legal requirements, demographics & school enrollment, CFD's & school enrollment, and program equity; enrollment options; and the student & parent survey, as presented.

B. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Comments were made by Danica Edelbrock, Sarah Gardner (who shared a petition which is available for review in the Superintendent's Office upon request), Erika Pollner, Cynthia Rajsbaum, Chris Ryan, Vicky Sanchez, Christopher Black, Mark Caton, Ronette Youmans, Oly Norris, Marti Ritto, Linda Friedman, Sue Hartley, Destiny Irons, Judith Bumann, Patty OConnor, John Gjata, Lynne Austin, Sean Boyle, Jocelyn Broemmelsiek, and George Stimson.

C. BOARD DISCUSSION CONTINUED

The Board discussed and directed staff to continue the high school enrollment process in its current state.

3. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM.

John Salazar, Board Clerk

Rick Schmitt, Superintendent

Date

Date

Date